July 20, 1957

Dr. Joseph Hitti, Chairman of the Board of Governors of the proposed English Public School, has, he tells me, discussed with you the possibility of your becoming an additional Honorary Legal Adviser to the School and that you have kindly indicated your willingness to act in this capacity.

I write therefore, at Dr. Hitti's suggestion, to confirm his request and shall take steps to bring this matter before the next Meeting of the Beard of Governors for their information.

As there are one or two matters on which we require legal guidance at the moment, I should be most grateful if you could make it convenient to call in to the Embassy some time early next week to discuss them with (in one case) Mr. Assab Salam and me. If you prefer, I could come, and arrange for him also to come, to your chambers; perhaps you or your secretary could give me a ring about this?

With best wishes and many thanks.

(I.D. Scott)

Mr. Nassib Boulos, BEIRUT.